
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE CORPORATE RESOURCES OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 13 MAY 2004 

                                                                                                                                                                                                       

CROS.66/04
BROADBAND FOR MEMBERS

The IT Infrastructure and Networking Manager presented report CIS.01/05

concerning the provision of a home broadband service to Members.

Mr Scott outlined the service currently provided to Members. He advised that at present Members were entitled to receive from the Council facilities for home computing.  As part of that provision connection to an Internet service was provided.  That was delivered through a dial‑up modem to the Council’s network service, providing a secure gateway to the Internet, anti‑virus, anti‑spam and general protection against inappropriate use.

Until now the above had proved adequate for most purposes.  However, over time the connection speed had started to become limiting as on‑line services required and assumed users had access to broadband, which was the norm for increasing numbers of users.   Where the service was physically possible, with its faster connection rate and always on capability, it was becoming the service of first choice.

Mr Scott outlined the steps necessary to upgrade Members to such a service, in particular, the fact that subscriber broadband services cost more than subscriber dial up services.  Members’ allowances covered the cost for a dial up service and would have to be upgraded to cover the additional cost

In conclusion, therefore, upgrading Members to a broadband service would require a complete upgrade of the Council’s dial up system and would need to form part of a fully worked budget bid for the coming year.

In considering the matter, a Member stated that there were problems with the current system, particularly the downloading of documentation.  He believed that a country-wide broadband service may soon be available and that costs may come down.

Another Member suggested that the Executive, through the relevant Portfolio Holder, be requested to review the matter and respond to this Committee in early course.

The Town Clerk and Chief Executive commented that if the Council could not communicate effectively with its Members then that was a matter of serious concern.  He suggested that a pilot should be commenced immediately to establish the issues surrounding and costs of providing a broadband service to Members, in order that a budget bid may be put forward.  

The Head of Member Support and Employee Services added that it could also be a way of enhancing Member support.

RESOLVED – That this Committee requested the Executive, via the relevant Portfolio Holder, to investigate as a matter of urgency the issues surrounding the provision of a home broadband service to Members and report back to an early meeting of the Committee.







